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June 3, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached ordinance, if approved by the Council, appropriates just over $1.9 million to the Office of Public Defense to provide for the defense of Gary L. Ridgway in charges stemming from the Green River Homicides Investigation.  

Subsequent to the last appropriation for this case, the Prosecuting Attorney announced his intention to seek the death penalty in this case.  This decision necessitates additional resources in order to provide Mr. Ridgway with his Constitutional right to an adequate defense.  Also subsequent to the last appropriation, Judge Richard A. Jones issued a ruling requiring the appointment of a Special Master to review all costs associated with the defense of Mr. Ridgway.  In this case, the Special Master acts as an arm of the Court and the recommendations of the Special Master are binding unless the involved party seeks an appeal from the Court.  All of the items included in this ordinance have been reviewed and approved by the Special Master as necessary to provide Mr. Ridgway with an adequate defense in this case.  

Specifically, this ordinance provides funding for four additional attorneys; six additional investigators; a transcriptionist; and four additional paralegals.  In addition, funds are provided to allow the defense team to continue its work to code the documents and discovery database.  This coding allow the defense team to expeditiously search through the thousands and thousands discovery records that have accumulated over twenty-years in order to make their case.  The ordinance also provides funding for travel and mitigation, DNA, and forensic analysis experts.  Finally, the ordinance provides funding to cover the costs of the Special Master.  The funds for this ordinance are held in reserve in the CX financial plan.

This case continues to be unusually complicated and fluid.  As such, it is possible that additional costs will be identified in the future.  Any additional defense appropriation request will be subject to review and approval by the Special Master.  

Thank you for you consideration of this important legislation.  I certify funds are available.  If you have any questions, please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget at 

(206) 296-3434.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Jim Crane, Administrator, Office of Public Defense



